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Metro Police K-9 Foundation, Inc., Meets Initial Goal 

Community support is making program a reality  

Little Chute & Kimberly, WI (February 9, 2021) – The Metro Police K-9 Foundation, Inc., met its initial 

fundraising goal just slightly over six months after the board held its first meeting thanks to overwhelming 

community support and generous donations.  

The first board meeting was held on July 30, 2020, after a delayed start due to Covid-19 challenges. The 

board set an aggressive fundraising goal of $100,000 in one year to get the K-9 program at Fox Valley Metro 

Police Department up and running. Despite the challenges Covid-19 continues to present, the community 

support from residents and businesses is overwhelming.  

“We are extremely ecstatic to share that we’ve reached our initial 2021 goal of $100,000 thanks to the 

generosity of many community citizens and businesses,” said Kell Bales, President of the K-9 Foundation. One 

local couple, Jim and Lynne Geerts, made a substantial donation to help the foundation meet its goal nearly 

six months ahead of time. Jim stated, “Lynne and I are flattered – this is important for the communities.”  

With the initial goal reached, the foundation is ready to set their sights on the next steps needed to continue 

building a sustainable future for the Metro Police Department K-9 program. "There is still a lot to do,” says 

Deanna Fifield, Vice President of the K-9 Foundation. “We want to be sure we are building a program that is 

here for the long-haul.” There is an ongoing need and plan to raise funds in subsequent years. While the 

initial cost to start the program is considerably high, each year there are lower maintenance costs to keep the 

program going. The group will continue with fundraising efforts in the coming months and years and is 

looking forward to opportunities to engage with the community throughout 2021 and beyond.  

“The next steps for the K-9 program include selection and training of a K-9 handler, securing necessary 

equipment, and of course, obtaining our K-9,” shared Chief Daniel Meister of the Fox Valley Metro Police 

Department. Chief Meister went on to share, “Our goal is to start the selection process for the K-9 handler 

within the next few months. Ultimately, we would like to see the entire K-9 program up and running by mid-

Summer.” The Foundation is currently planning a community celebration for both villages when the handler 

returns with the K-9.     

To learn more about the Metro Police K-9 Foundation, Inc., including details on upcoming fundraisers, visit 

https://www.fvmetrok9.org/ or follow us on Facebook @FVMetroK9. 

--MORE-- 

https://www.fvmetrok9.org/


About Metro Police K-9 Foundation, Inc. 

The Metro Police K-9 Foundation, Inc. was officially formed at it’s first meeting in July 2020. The Board of 

Directors includes residents and Village Trustees from both Little Chute and Kimberly. The Metro Police K-9 

Foundation is a 501(c)3 organization working to build “Partnerships in Policing” through funding a K-9 

program for the Fox Valley Metro Police Department. To learn more or donate, visit our website 

https://www.fvmetrok9.org/ or follow us on Facebook @FVMetroK9. 

 

For additional information:  
 
Kell Bales, President, Metro Police K-9 Foundation, Inc. 
(920) 442-7563; President@FVMetroK9.org 
 
Lieutenant Mark Wery 
Fox Valley Metro Police Department / K9 Foundation Liaison  
(920) 788-7505 | mark.wery@fvmpd.org  
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